
 
 

Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors 
April 2018 VDOT Transportation Briefing 

 

 
Battlefield District, Christopher J. Yakabouski 

 Construction –  No active projects to report on 
 

 
 Preliminary Engineering – 

o I-95 Exit 126, Route 1 SB onto Southpoint Parkway (UPC 110914) 
 Current schedule has construction beginning in 2021 
 Survey has been completed and preliminary design work is underway 

 
Berkeley District, Kevin W. Marshall 

 Construction –  
o Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) over I-95 Bridge Replacement & Roadway Improvements East 

of I-95(UPC 100829/105463)  
 Project awarded to Shirley Contracting.  Project Kick-Off meeting held on December 13, 

2016 
 Construction started October 2017 and project is scheduled to be completed September 2019 
 Beams to be placed for the bridge over I-95 prior to summer 
 Project information can be found at the following link: 

 http://www.virginiadot.org/projects/fredericksburg/route_606_mudd_tavern_road_i-
95_overpass_replacement_and_road_improvements_east_of_i-95.asp 

 
o Route 17/ Route 609 (Thornton Rolling Road) Intersection Improvements (UPC 105893) 

 Intersection improvements include additional turn lanes on Route 17 and Thornton Rolling 
Road along with the installation of a signal 

 Project was awarded to J.L. Kent & Sons for approximately $1.6 million 
 Contractor currently grading for the widening on Jim Morris Road and performing storms 

sewer installations 
 Project Information can be found at the following link: 

 http://www.virginiadot.org/projects/fredericksburg/route_17_mills_drive_and_route_
609_thornton_rolling_road_and_jim_morris_road_intersection_improvements.asp 

 
o Route 658 (Mount Olive Road) Bridge Replacement (UPC 81501) 

 Project awarded to Fielder’s Choice for approximately $1.7 million 
 Preconstruction meeting was held on April 5, 2018, contractor expected to being this spring 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 Preliminary Engineering 
o Route 606 (Mudd Tavern Road) Roadway Improvements West of I-95 (UPC 105464)  

 Citizen Information Meeting held May 20, 2014 for roadway improvements west side of 
interchange, conceptual designs presented 

 Access management study completed for Route 606 between I95 and Route 1 
 Project approved for funding under SMART Scale 
 Met with Planning Commission on July 20th and sent County an update regarding potential 

solutions to the access management concerns 
 Project maps were displayed at the Route 606 East Pardon Our Dust Meeting on September 

18, 2017.  The displays included the connector road between Dan Bell and South Roxbury 
Mill   

 Public Hearing was held on November 14, 2017 at Thornburg Middle School  
 Project to be advertised for construction December 2019 
 Project information can be found at the following link: 

 http://www.virginiadot.org/projects/fredericksburg/route_606_mudd_tavern_road,_w
est_of_interstate_95.asp 

 
 

Chancellor District, Timothy J. McLaughlin 
 Construction – No active projects to report on 

 
 Preliminary Engineering –  

o Route 620 (Harrison Road) Reconstruction (UPC 107141) 
 Preliminary Engineering is underway 
 Project scope alternatives discussed at September Transportation Committee Meeting 
 County submitted revenue sharing application to fund ultimate design configuration 
 Current advertisement is Fall 2021 

 
o Spotswood Furnace Road Rural Rustic (UPC 110859) 

 E&S plan and environmental work has been completed 
 Drainage work to begin in May 
 Hard surfacing to be completed this spring/early summer 

 
Courtland District, David Ross  

 Construction –  
o I-95 Safety Improvements at Route 3 (UPC 107715) 

 Design build project with Branch Civil and WRA 
 Majority of focus currently is the slip ramp from SB I-95 to Central Park which will be 

opened by summer 
 Project estimated to be complete in January 2019, but tracking ahead of schedule 

 
 Preliminary Engineering – No active projects to report on 

 
 
 
Lee Hill District, Gary F. Skinner  

 Construction –  
o Benchmark Road over Massaponax Creek 

 Emergency pipe replacement to replace a triple line 13’ x 8’ corrugated metal arch pipes with 
a triple 12’ x 10’ box culvert.  The road was closed on February 12th and will remain closed 
until the replacement can be completed.  

 Project has been awarded to WC Spratt and work will begin as soon as possible 
 Project has a fixed completion date of June 5, 2018  
 Contractor can be awarded a maximum of $10,800 of incentives to complete the project by 

May 25th 



 
 Preliminary Engineering –  

o Route 17 (Mills Drive) Bridge replacement and Roadway widening (UPC 107140) 
 Project will replace structurally deficient Bridge over 95 and widen Route 17 to four lanes to 

Hospital Blvd 
 Preliminary Engineering is underway 
 Project funded with Smart Scale and Revenue Sharing funds 
 Public Hearing was held on August 23, 2017 at Lee Hill Elementary School from 5 PM to 7 

PM.   
 Current advertisement is Fall 2021 

 
o Commonwealth Drive Commuter Parking Lot 

 Project to build a new a new Park & Ride lot near Route 1 and Commonwealth Drive 
 Lot will have about 700 parking spaces 
 Preliminary engineering is on-going 
 Public hearing was held on January 11, 2018 at Cedar Forest Elementary School 
 Project scheduled to begin construction in 2020 

 
o Route 1 NB turn lane extension at Southpoint Parkway 

 Project will extend the left turn lanes from Route1 NB to Southpoint Parkway 
 Construction to begin this summer 

 
Livingston District, Greg Benton - Chair 

 Construction – No active projects to report on 
 

 Preliminary Engineering –  
o Woolfolk Road Rural Rustic (UPC 110859)  

 E&S plan and environmental work has been completed 
 Drainage work to begin in May 
 Hard surfacing to be completed this spring/summer 

 
o Route 731 (Mount Holly Drive) Rural Rustic (UPC 110722) 

 Preliminary Design and environmental work is underway 
 

 
Salem District, Paul D. Trampe - Vice Chair 

 Construction – No active project to report on 
 

 Preliminary Engineering – No active projects to report on 
 
 
 

VDOT Administered Studies: 
 

 Strategically Targeted and Affordable Roadway Solutions (STARS) – I95 Northbound at US1 (Exit 
126) 

o Project kick-off meeting was held on September 25, 2017 
o Study to look at affordable ways to address the NB Route 1 to NB 95 traffic concerns 
o Study to be completed for potential SMART SCALE project submittal 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
Maintenance request/concerns can be reported by phone at 1-540-899-4300 or via the web at 

https://my.vdot.virginia.gov/ 
 

Contacts for questions or concerns: 

 
 

Sean Nelson, P.E. 
Fredericksburg Resident Engineer  
(540) 899-4447  
Sean.Nelson@vdot.virginia.gov 
 
Kyle Bates, EIT 
Assistant Residency Administrator - Maintenance 
(540) 654-3181  
Kyle.Bates@vdot.virginia.gov 

David Beale, P.E. 
Area Land Use Engineer 
(540) 654-1973 
David.Beale@vdot.virginia.gov 
 
Rick Spurlock 
Project Engineer  
(540) 899-4538 
Richard.Spurlock@VDOT.Virginia.gov 


